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team nevertheless recommended assessing the potential 
for vapor intrusion into the building. There is also 
limited information about whether TCE has been used 
historically in the Drop Hammer Building, or whether 
any spills may have occurred there, but conversations 
with longtime employees have suggested historical TCE 
use is possible. Visual inspection of the Drop Hammer 
Building, which was constructed in the 1930’s, indicates 
the overall structural condition of the building appears 
sound, which limits the potential for vapors to enter the 
building.

What has sampl i ng show n?
The vapor intrusion sampling performed to date consists 
of two phases: 1) an initial screening of indoor air from 
multiple locations throughout the building, sampling of 
soil vapors from beneath the �oor slab of the building, 
and limited sampling of indoor air in May 2020; and 2) 
more comprehensive follow-on sampling of indoor air 
and sub-slab vapors in August 2020. 

In May, during phase 1, handheld screening equipment 
was used prior to Summa®


